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To: Local Authority Leaders and Business Leaders
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29 June 2010
Dear colleague,
Local enterprise partnerships

We are writing to you to invite you to work with the Government to help strengthen local
economies. The Coalition Government is committed to reforming our system of sub-national
economic development by enabling councils and business to replace the existing Regional
Development Agencies. The purpose of this letter is to invite local groups of councils and
business leaders to come together to consider how you wish to form local enterprise
partnerships.

We are working with the Regional Development Agencies (RDAs) to enable this transition.
We are reviewing all the functions of the RDAs. We believe some of these are best led
nationally, such as inward investment, sector leadership, responsibility for business support,
innovation, and access to finance, such as venture capital funds. Some of their existing
roles are being scrapped, such as Regional Strategies. The forthcoming White Paper on
sub-national economic growth will set out our approach in more detail.

Separate arrangements will apply in London, where discussions are currently underway with
the Mayor of London on how we can further decentralise powers, particularly in the context
of the abolition of the Government Office for London.

We are determined that the transition from the existing RDAs be orderly, working to a clear
timetable.

Meanwhile, we are keen to encourage local businesses and councils to work together to
develop their proposals for local enterprise partnerships. We want to encourage a wide
range of ideas, and to aid that, we would suggest some parameters.

Role

We anticipate that local enterprise partnerships will wish to provide the strategic leadership
in their areas to set out local economic priorities. A clear vision is vital if local economic
renewal is to be achieved. The Coalition Government is determined to rebalance the



